Dear Parents and Carers
Firstly, I would like to confirm that the school is definitely closed for polling on Thursday 12th December. Fortunately, our Nativity is the following week but we have moved the children’s Christmas lunch and Christmas jumper day to Wednesday 11th December. A letter will be sent out with more information about the Christmas lunch next week so please check your children’s book bags!
[bookmark: _GoBack]I would be very grateful if you could please check your children are wearing the correct uniform to school. Leggings and skinny trousers are not part of our uniform. Leggings can be worn under skirts or trousers instead of tights in particularly cold weather but should not be worn on their own. If you have any problems finding the correct uniform please remember you can place orders with the uniform shop through the school office.
On a very different note, our Local Governing Board are looking for two parent governors to join the board. We are looking for people who have an interest in the performance of the school, a desire to contribute to the strategic vision of the school, with the ability to look at issues objectively for the school community.
Part of the role of a governor will require a degree of confidence to ask challenging questions and join in debate in order to ascertain the best outcome for the children of the school. There is no requirement for a background in education, your unique skillset and experience will form part of a balanced and diverse skillset on the board.
If you are interested in becoming a parent governor, please submit your nomination to Laura Faith, Clerk to Governors by noon Friday 29th November on the email below. You will be required to read through the governor Code of Conduct and, if there are more delegates than positions available then a formal election will take place. The successful candidates will be subject to background checks.
For more information please email Laura via trustboard@horizonmat.com
I hope to see some of you with the choir in town later today. If you are going in to see the Christmas lights being turned on tonight, please pop down to the stage area in the Piazza at 4:40pm to hear them sing. It will definitely get you in the mood for the festive season! If you can’t make it tonight, I hope you will be able to hear the choir at the beginning of the WPFA’s Christmas Market at 3pm on Friday 29th November. We’ll let you in before the children finish for the day in case you want to do any secret shopping!
Please check all of the dates in your school calendar or in the blue section of every newsletter, as this is a very busy time of year and there is lots going on which I hope you will be involved in.
Kind regards,
Claire Prynne
